
PETITIOIM TO STOP THE IMPORT OF FRESH POTATOES FROM NEW

ZEALAND DUE TO SERIOUS DISEASE CONCERNS

TO THE HONOURABLE SPEAKER AND MEMBERS OF THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES

This petition of members of the Australian vegetable and potato industries, initiated by AUSVEG, the
national peak body representing around 9,000 vegetable and potato growers around Australia, draws
to the attention of the House:

Concern from the industry that potatoes from New Zealand infected with Zebra Chip disease complex
- a devastating potato disease which has caused millions of dollars worth of damage worldwide - will
be allowed into Australia if a current New Zealand request for market access is approved.

AUSVEG has grave concerns that if this market access request is approved, it will put the Australian
potato industry at extreme unnecessary risk, as it is highly likely that a proportion of the potatoes
that come into Australia from New Zealand will be infected with Zebra Chip disease complex.

We therefore ask the House to:
• Take steps to ensure that Australia, via the relevant governing body, rejects the application

by The Ministry of Agriculture Biosecurity New Zealand for market access, which would allow
them to import fresh potatoes into Australia for processing under a Quarantine Approved
Premise arrangement.




